怀仁一中 2022~2023 学年下学期高二第三次月考

英 语

全卷满分 150 分,考试时间 120 分钟。

注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前,考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在签题卡上,并将条形码粘贴在签题卡上
- 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如索 改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上。 写在本试卷上无效。
- 3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并收回。
- 4. 本卷主要考查内容:至外研版选择性必修第四册

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选 项。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读 一遍。

- 1. What had the man intended to do?
 - A. Wipe the floor.
- B. Wash the dishes.
- C. Go cycling.

- 2. Why is Susan away?
- A. To have supper.
- B. To see her doctor.
- C. To look after her father.
- 3. What is the probable relationship between the speakers?
 - A. Student and teacher.
- B. Mother and son.
- C. Classmates.
- 4. When will the man probably reach the Conference Centre?
 - A. At around 2:30 p.m.
- B. At around 2:40 p. m.
- C. At around 3:10 p. m.

- 5. What is the woman doing now?
 - A. Seeing the man off.
 - B. Attending a birthday party.
 - C. Talking about her daughter.
- 第二节 (共 15 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 22.5 分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项 中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟;听完后,各 小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

- 6. What causes the man's going to give up his present apartment?
 - A. The rent.
- B. The noise.
- C. The workplace.

- 7. Who will the man live with?
- A. Hunter.

B. Bill.

C. The couple.

听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。

- 8. What music does the woman's uncle mainly play?
 - A. Blues.

- B. Classical.
- C. Rock.

- 9. What does the man play?
 - A. The guitar.
- B. The piano.
- C. The violin.
- 10. Why does the man suggest playing together?
 - A. He can learn classical music from the woman.
 - B. They both like classical music.
 - C. Classical music is interesting.

听第8段材料,回答第11至13题

- 11. What is DME?
 - A. A kind of fuel.
- B. The waste gas.
- C. An interesting subject.
- 12. Why will the man borrow the woman's notes?
 - A. He missed a class.
 - B. He failed in a test.
 - C. He found them interesting.
- 13. What are the speakers mainly talking about?

A. A test.

B. A class.

C. An engineer.

听第9段材料,回答第14至17题。

- 14. What shocked the man?
 - A. The number of the visitors.
 - B. The serious pollution.
 - C. The giant bird.
- 15. Who tied the plastics?
 - A. Kindergartners.
- B. Volunteers.
- C. Pozzi's assistants.

- 16. What's the purpose of Pozzi's project?
 - A. To warn people of the plastic pollution.
 - B. To make use of the ocean garbage.
- C. To attract more visitors.
- 17. Where does the conversation probably take place?
 - A. In the zoo.
- B. In the college.
- C. In the ticket hall.

- 听第 10 段材料,回答第 18 至 20 题。
- 18. What language were the people in Goa once taught?
 - A. Chinese.
- B. English.
- C. Portuguese(葡萄牙语).

C. To the mountains.

- 19. What is the speaker?
 - A. A guide.
- B. A cook.
- C. A teacher.
- 20. Where does the speaker like to go for a break?
 - A. To a beach restaurant. B. To the crowded cities.
- 第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)
- 第一节 (共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

Who says you have to stay indoors when the temperatures drop? Here are favourite places to explore this winter.

Athens, Greece

In Athens, every November the crowds lift and temperatures stay around the mid-20s, so have a trip to the Parthenon and Acropolis. A full afternoon is also necessary for exploring the Museum of Cycladic Art and its exhibitions—recently it has hosted Picasso's.

In the streets of the Pysrri district is a hidden hole in the wall, from which one can go down to the basement restaurant, Diporto.

【高二英语 第2页(共8页)】

Huaraz, Peru

To some, Peru gives people images of students in printed shorts on a tour of Machu Picchu. There's obviously so much more to do in the UNESCO World Heritage(遗产) site. Any hike through the surrounding Huascaran National Park will have you feeling like you've stepped into a Lord of the Rings film.

April and November are considered "shoulder season", which means fewer clear days but you can enjoy the trails with fewer people.

Edinburgh, UK

Yes, it's probably going to be freezing cold. Hot coffee steam up in a pleasing, romantic fashion in cafés. People can take a few minutes' walk from the Scottish National Portrait Gallery.

For simple Scottish dishes there's neighbourhood inn the Little Chartroom, and the Sheep Heid Inn has been long enough to have served Mary, Queen of Scots. In the eight bedrooms at the 18th century Rock House, each is a mixture of ancient details and current fashion.

Valletta, Malta

Flights from the UK to Malta's capital are only around £30, making it one of the best destinations for a November trip. This tiny city has a temperature of 17 and has changed itself into a year-round city break with artistic cafés, hotels and newly opened galleries-Muza opened last year and houses the former National Gallery collection.

21. Which has exhibited Picasso's works lately?

A. Muza.

B. National Gallery.

C. The Museum of Cycladic Art.

D. Scottish National Portrait Gallery.

22. What has associations with The Lord of the Rings for tourists?

A. The Parthenon.

B. Malta's capital.

C. The Sheep Heid Inn.

D. Huascaran National Park.

- 23. What is special about Rock House?
 - A. It served the Queen of Scotland.
 - B. It combines ancient and modern styles.
 - C. It has at least eight kinds of rooms.
 - D. It offers Scottish local specialties.

How many bicycles do you need in your life? For 67-year-old Chai Lin, the answer is 1,300 and counting.

Chai's passion for bicycles dates back to the 1960s when he saw some people riding the two-wheeled vehicle in his home city of Lanzhou, capital of north-west China's Gansu Province. However, in that era, a bicycle was still a luxury for ordinary Chinese. To get enough money sooner, Chai made use of his talent in calligraphy and painting—a skill he started to learn from six years old—by selling artworks on the street. Thanks to all the efforts and "crowd-funding" in his family, Chai got his first bike in 1980.

After becoming a businessman years later and earning enough to buy fancy motorbikes and cars, Chai's passion for bikes, however, didn't dwindle at all. He began to collect bikes of various brands and ages, especially antiques, from around the world through auctions and other ways.

With his collection growing, there was no space big enough to keep it. In 2009, with the support of the Gansu provincial government, he invested 200 million yuan for a museum just for his bikes.

After 10 years' efforts, the Gansu Sanmu Bicycle Museum, located in Chengguan District

of Lanzhou, finally opened to the public in January 2019 free of charge.

The museum has been designated as an off-campus research centre for local primary and middle school students and is also popular with tourists. In the first half of this year alone, it received more than 900,000 tourists. Due to limited space, a large part of Chai's collection is not yet exhibited and has to be stored in the warehouse, driving him to improve the museum.

"Bikes carry unique and precious memories of our generation. I hope to expand the scale of the displaying area of the museum and provide a comfortable 'home' for my bikes," he said.

- 24. What's the main idea of the second paragraph?
 - A. Chai has a talent for calligraphy and painting.
 - B. Chai has a unique love for bicycles more than others.
 - C. Chai knew the skill of life when he was very young.
 - D. Chai managed to get his first bicycle through all efforts.
- 25. What's the meaning of the underlined word "dwindle" in the third paragraph?

A. Decrease.

B. Exist.

C. Strengthen.

D. Develop.

26. How does the author develop the text?

A. By giving data.

B. By giving examples.

C. By the order of time.

D. By comparison with others.

- 27. What will be continued to describe next?
 - A. Chai will make more speeches in various occasions.
 - B. Chai's Bicycle Museum will be open to visitors from the world.
 - C. Chai will expand the museum to treasure the memory of bikes.
 - D. Chai's Bicycle Museum will display all collections in the warehouse.

China is betting on its successful hybrid rice varieties to fight food shortage in Africa.

"We're no longer suffering from hunger," 55-year-old Georges Ranaivomanana, a Madagascan farmer who took the lead in planting Chinese hybrid rice in his town of Mahitsy. Georges told Xinhua that he hoped that all Madagascan farmers would use the seeds to raise their living standards.

China has been helping African countries develop productive rice farming for years with its hybrid rice. For farmers on the continent like Ranaivomanana, they are "very grateful" to the Chinese as the hybrid rice is the key to better food security and higher incomes.

In May, the China National Hybrid Rice Research and Development Centre opened a research centre in Madagascar to select hybrid rice varieties based on the island nation's diverse ecological environment, in an effort to find more productive crops for a continent long troubled by insufficient grain output.

In the northwestern Nigerian state of Kebbi, Chinese expert Wang Xuemin stood in a rice field, surrounded by green rice plants. "This year, we are using a new technology," he said, adding that "it can significantly reduce labor and other costs." "The land, climate and rice farming methods in Nigeria are very different from those in China. We had a lot of problems at the beginning," said the 51-year-old who has been in Nigeria for 16 years.

In 2006, after Wang and his colleagues had sown the seeds, their field management techniques and large-scale farming equipment could not adapt to the operating environment, and hundreds of hectares of rice fields were almost completely taken over by weeds. "We came to realize that blindly copying the Chinese model is not feasible(可行的). It is necessary to constantly innovate our techniques to fit the local situation in Africa," he said.

After more than ten years of research and innovation, the Nigerian farm now becomes a

major training and mechanized production centre in the country, training more than 1,000 farmers and agricultural machinery management staff.

28. What's the attitude of African farmers about Chinese hybrid rice?

B. Full of gratitude. A. A little skeptical.

D. Extremely curious. C. Much disappointed.

29. How old was Wang Xuemin when he came to Nigeria?

B. 55 years old. A. 51 years old.

D. 35 years old. C. 67 years old.

30. What can we infer from what Wang Xuemin said?

A. Different technologies should be applied to different areas.

B. Chinese technology of hybrid rice can't be applied in Africa.

C. Chinese technology of hybrid rice wastes more labor and costs.

D. Chinese experts contribute to raising African living standards.

31. What's the best title of the text?

A. China's Hybrid Rice Sows Hope for Africa

B. Africans Fight Food Shortage with Chinese

C. The Sowing of Hybrid Rice Should Vary from Country

D. Chinese Hybrid Rice Research Has Not Been Open in Africa

In July 2021, astronauts on board the International Space Station(ISS) planted pepper seeds as part of an experiment to test which plants could be successfully grown in space. The peppers were harvested four months later, and the team celebrated with a party and taste test.

For astronauts living mostly off prepackaged foods for months at a time on the ISS, fresh and flavourful produce is welcomed. With long missions to the Moon and Mars in focus, NASA is working to find sustainable ways for astronauts to enjoy fresh foods, which will add key nutrients to their diets and improve their state of mind.

Astronauts have grown radishes, zinnias and a variety of lettuces on board the ISS before, but this is the first time they grew peppers, which posed a new challenge, reports Elizabeth Howell for Space. com.

Biologists at the Kennedy Space Centre spent two years picking the perfect pepper. They wanted to try peppers because they're a great source of vitamins and nutrients, and they can be eaten raw or cooked. Plus, peppers are fairly low maintenance to grow.

In June, a carrier delivered supplies to the ISS along with a package of 48 pepper seeds. Astronauts on board planted the seeds in a microwave oven-sized growing container. The conditions in it—such as lighting, watering and air circulation—were controlled by a crew based at the Kennedy Space Centre. On board, the astronauts collected data and offered feedback on the flavour of the peppers.

"This is important because the food astronauts eat needs to be as good as the rest of their equipment," LaShelle Spencer, a plant scientist at NASA, said over the summer. "To successfully send people to Mars and bring them back to Earth, we will not only require the most nutritious foods, but the best tasting ones as well."

- 32. Why did astronauts attempt to plant pepper in space?
 - A. There were no enough food for astronauts.
 - B. Only pepper can grow in space.
 - C. Pepper can grow better than other plants.
 - D. Humans wanted to test which plants can grow in space.

33. What special benefits does pepper have relative to other plants?

B. Its nutrients are the highest. A. It needn't too much later care.

D. It improves their state of mind most. C. The vitamins in it are the most.

34. What does the underlined word "it" refer to in paragraph 5?

D. Microwave. B. Container. C. Seed. A. Package.

35. What can we infer from the text?

A. The idea that pepper is grown in space is silly.

B. Astronaut need special nutrition to keep the best state of mind.

C. Pepper can't be eaten cooked in space but it can be eaten raw.

D. It is the carrier that is in charge of sending feedback on the peppers.

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余 选项。

Talking to someone on a train, bus, or subway can be risky yet exciting, as you never know when they're going to get off. Here are some useful tips.

Make eye contact. Making brief eye contact can show the person that you're interested and help you judge whether they are interested in you. 36 If they look away quickly or appear disinterested, it's probably best not to approach.

37 If the person looks at you once more, this is a good sign that they notice you and want to interact with you. When making eye contact, keep your facial expression light and friendly, rather than straight and serious.

Smile at them. If you are successful, smile at the person. A small but genuine smile makes you appear interested, friendly, and approachable. If the other person smiles back, you're likely in luck in getting them to talk to you.

Use open body language. 38 Do this by keeping your arms uncrossed. Stand or sit up straight and show good posture(姿势).

39 Once you've read the other person to see if they're interested in conversing(交 谈), make a move. If you're far away, move closer. You should keep a comfortable distance where you can hear each other yet not feel awkward if the conversation doesn't work out. Find a seat near them, yet don't crowd them.

If they're standing, stand near enough to them to be able to speak with them, but don't get too close for comfort. If there's a seat next to them, ask, "May I sit here?" Try not to be nervous. Many people are just as excited to chat with new people as you are. If they engage, then keep it up! 40

- A. Notice how they respond.
- B. Approach the person to start talking to them.
- C. As you can see, your body language speaks for itself.
- D. Try to make eye contact again after about 30 seconds.
- E. Eye contact is the act of looking into someone's eyes.
- F. Make a point to appear open, comfortable, and available.
- G. You'll meet some people and perhaps even make some friends.

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

My family came to the Caspian Sea. Noticing my excitement, Dad asked if I wanted to 41 a swim. "You'll have to swim in the ladies' section(区域)," he 42. The beach was divided into male and female sections.

"No," I told him. I'd never been in the water before and would have 43 to splash(拍打着水游) around, but I didn't want to be separated from mv 44.

When I turned 30, I moved to Australia for further education. On the flight there, I stopped at Malaysia and did some 45. My swimming skills were 46, but the experience of being in the water was so 47 that I decided I'd do it again in Australia.

But to really deal with the sea with 48, I'd need proper swimming lessons. My first attempt ended 49. The instructor's way of pronouncing words was so hard for me to understand that I couldn't 50 the instructions. Instead, I 51 to teach myself by watching countless videos and practising alone.

Three years later, I became an excellent <u>52</u> and loved heading into the <u>53</u> as often as possible.

Thinking back to the 54 in those years, I knew there must be other people like me, so I 55 From Zero To Hero, an adult swimming programme. It's a job I love, and I hope that I'll let others keep making a splash!

	- manning a spiasii		
41. A. deal with	B. look at	C. refer to	D. go for
42. A. promised	B. answered	C. warned	D. joked
43. A. learned	B. refused	C. hated	-
44. A. team	B. students	C. family	D. wished D. friends
45. A. reading	B. shopping	C. writing	D. Hiends D. diving
46. A. special	B. basic	C. new	D. different
47. A. amazing	B. dangerous	C. valuable	D. necessary
48. A. kindness	B. confidence	C. curiosity	D. necessary D. pride
49. A. badly	B. suddenly	C. fairly	D. effectively
50. A. share	B. discuss	C. change	D. follow
51. A. decided	B. pretended	C. failed	D. feared
52. A. leader	B. teacher	C. instructor	D. swimmer
53. A. clouds	B. waves	C. mildness	
54. A. experiences	B. accidents	C. judgement	D. happiness
55. A. explored	B. created	C. supported	D. advice
第二节 (共10小题;每	[小题 1.5 分,满分 15 分)	o. supported	D. copied
Mark	24 / 11/4 24 20 71 /		

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

There's just a 1-in-3,700,000 chance that a person will be killed by <u>56</u> shark, but the fear is still enough to have swimmers worrying about <u>57</u> (be) seen as prey(捕获物). Now, new research supports the long-standing theory <u>58</u> when great whites go in for a bite, it's a case of "mistaken identity".

A team of biologists 59 (compare) videos of seals swimming with those of humans swimming. They then edited the clips to simulate a great white's vision and found that from the ocean inhabitant's point 60 view, humans do indeed have a strong resemblance to seals.

"Usually, great white sharks 61 (regard) as 'mindless killers' and fond of human flesh. However, this does not seem to be the case; we just look like 62 (they) food," Laura Ryan, lead author of the study, told *Live Science*.

"They eat seals every day and bites on people are 63 (extreme) rare," said Catherine MacDonald, a marine scientist at the University of Miami. "So if they're not solving the problem visually, then how do we think they're solving it? 64 (hit) the right targets, sharks could be relying on other senses, like the scent. If that's the case, 65 (addition) studies on how great whites use those senses could help prevent further attacks."

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (满分15分)

假定你是李华,你们学校将举办主题为"我的未来职业"的中文演讲比赛,你想邀请你们学校的美国交换生 Peter参加,请你用英文给他写一封电子邮件。内容包括:

- 1. 介绍比赛的时间、地点、主题等情况;
- 2. 邀请他参加;
- 3. 鼓励他认真准备。

注意:

- 1. 写作词数应为 80 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

N

第二节 (满分 25 分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

Going back to school after a long break can be exciting for many. But for some, it isn't easy, especially when there is something bothering them from deep inside—emotional baggage. One teacher in Oklahoma wanted to address that and that's what she just did last week when her 7th and 8th graders showed up to school.

Karen Wunderlich Loewe has become popular after she posted about her school activity, which encouraged her young pupils to let it all out, whatever emotional baggage they have. This activity has moved the whole class to tears.

The students were told to write on the paper anonymously(不具名地) so they can have the courage to share their emotional baggage with the class. The students would then crumple (弄皱) their paper and put it and throw it across the room.

Each student would then pick up any piece of paper and read it to the class. Everyone learned what others' problems were. There were things like losing pets, being left by their parents, disease, death... and on and on.

Once someone finished reading a piece of paper, the English teacher would then ask the class who owned that note. Students had a choice of admitting it or not. Many of them did and ended up sharing their stories with the entire class. 注意:

- 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Everyone was moved to tears.

Karen's post on social media was shared over 370K times and received heartwarming comments.